
From: Pete Hartz
To: Emily McFarland; Mark Stevens
Cc: Jaynellen Holloway; Timothy Hayden; Andrew Beyer
Subject: ARPA funds available?
Date: Friday, December 23, 2022 9:40:22 AM

Hi Emily, can you or Mark provide an update on possible availability of any ARPA funds not yet
spoken for?
 

I ask because we have 39 private side lead services in the 4th Street BIL project next year that we will
“NOT” be replacing along with our watermain and updates to our undersized copper water services
as the private lead replacement loan money dried up and we are now seeking a new loan through
the safe drinking water loan program but don’t expect to know more on that award until end of
2023 and would use that for 2024. 
 
In our 2023 CIP project area we have identified 60 private side lead services that we will be replacing
in the project area and general vicinity.  (East of Church ST, South of Main St., North of the railroad
tracks, and West of Water St.)
 
The cost to add another 39 using 2022 pricing is estimated to be $204,750.  We would not need to
dig back into the new road if not doing these so they could be addressed in the near future with our
program.  Tim and I were just seeking out possible funding options.
 
Thanks and I hope everyone has a great Christmas with friends and family.
 
Respectfully,
Peter A. Hartz
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